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We’re very excited to be kicking off the 

Coorong Connections Network, a group for 

young people aged 12-25 from the Coorong 

who care about their community. 

The very first activity the network will be run-

ning is a free paintballing day on the 22nd of 

November! (details on page 7)  

The aim of the network is for young people to 

express their voice about issues that affect 

them, and what services and/or activities 

they’d like to see run for people their age in 

the Coorong region. 

The group will meet for a meal somewhere in 

the Coorong once a term to share ideas and 

offer suggestions for improvement, and both 

the meal and transportation will be free for 

participants!  

Find more details about the paintballing  

day inside this edition of the newsletter, or 

register your interest to the centre. 

One project that has been suggested for the 

Tailem Bend Community is a rage cage.  

The location in mind is in between the CFS 

station and the bike track in Railway Terrace.  

Young people in the community say its hard as 

there is no where to hang out after school 

hours. The School is off limits and the sporting 

facilities are locked.  

If we can evidence the need for a rage cage 

then the Coorong Youth Network could advo-

cate for grant funding to make it happen.  

The best way to evidence need is to have 

young people aged 13-25 years tell us what 

they want, we can help you with the rest 

EASY!! 

Would you like a rage cage in the community? 

Do you have other suggestions? 

Would you like to meet once per School term 
for a meal with other people your age?  

Please call us today to register 8572 3513 

Youth Network goes Paintballing 

Coming in Feb 2016 Ted’s Truck 
wood work class  

Dean and Annie Smith perform 
at a recent Golden Oldies lunch 

Squishy fun at Green Sheep Day 





PLEASE TAKE A MOMENT 

 TO COMPLETE THE TBCC COMMUNITY GARDEN SURVEY 

 

 

Do you feel TBCC staff/ volunteers are helpful?   Yes   No  

If 'No' please let us know why 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………………………….. 

Do you feel the TBCC community garden is welcoming?   Yes   No 

If 'No' please let us know why 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………………………….. 

Have you learnt something new about any of the following soil preparation, organic gardening, propagation, 

cooking, healthy eating/lifestyle      Yes   No 

If 'Yes' please circle which ones above and provide comments ……………….......................... 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Would you feel more confident to try the above gardening principles at home? 

           Yes   No 

Have you met new people or re-connected with someone through the community garden?  

           Yes   No 

 

Do you feel more connected to the community through the garden?  

           Yes   No 

If 'Yes' please tell us how……………………………………………………………………………... 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Would you be interested in other classes offered at TBCC  Yes   No 

If 'Yes' please tell us which ones…………………………………………………………………….. 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 

How could we improve the garden?........................................................................................... 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

OPTIONAL 

Name………………………………………………………………………………………................... 

Contact Number…………………………………Email……………………………………………… 

Surveys help us to get and maintain reports for grants please help 

us improve your community  

http://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://alchemyrider.files.wordpress.com/2014/08/i_want_to_ride_my_bicycle.jpg&imgrefurl=http://alchemyrider.me/2014/08/18/i-want-to-ride-my-bicycle/&h=583&w=1920&tbnid=VJtdG7E0iRcwoM:&docid=TF4_AO2hsw0s8M&ei=m33NVfa


Communities for Children Chatter 
We kept ourselves busy once again during 

the September/ October school holidays! 

We kicked things off in a big way with the 

launch party of the Green Sheep Children's 

art project. We had lovely weather, and a 

group of around 200 

people came along to 

enjoy the festivities! 



Holidays and Happenings 
The rest of the activities these holidays had a  

nature theme, to fit with the Nature Play SA   

festival. We partnered with the Coorong District 

Councils OPAL program to deliver a messy Mud 

Day at Meningie and to do nature weaving in 

Tintinara and Coonalpyn, and offered kids from 

all towns a trip to the wonderful Gorge Wildlife 

park, supported by Coorong LAP, where we got 

up close and personal with furry animals, scaled 

and feathered! 

Coming Up Next 
Meningie 

In term four 2015 Free Kids Boxing, with 

Neil from Pumpt Fitness,  will run at the 

Meningie RSL from 14th of October until 

the 11th of November  

Tailem Bend 

Homework club continues at the            

Community Centre from 3.30-4.30 on 

Wednesday afternoons  

Christmas Holidays 

Check in the December edition of Tailem 

Topics to find out what’s happening all over 

the Coorong in the Summer Holidays! 

You can always find more about upcoming 

events on the TBCC Facebook page 



Cultural Cooking has been an absolute blast  

Bev is travelling overseas in Term 4 but will return to TBCC in February 2016  

Proudly brought to you by mifSA Mental Illness Fellowship South Australia 

Following  the end of the Cooking class, keep an eye out for an update on the mifSA 
drum-making course running in term four, in the next TBCC newsletter . 

Easywash is manned by 
TBCC volunteers  

Tuesday 11am-3pm 
‘drop n run’ laundry  

services and ironing available 
outside this time by calling 

TBCC on 85723513 to arrange 
a booking time.  

 

Golden Oldies/ Members/
Volunteer Christmas Lunch is 
at 12 noon on Friday 11 
December at the Tailem Bend 
Town Hall cost $10 per (CHSP)
person, new members 
welcome. Catering by the 
Friends of the Hospital and 
entertainment provided.  

Please call Eva or Tammy to 
talk about social support 
services available through the 
Commonwealth Home 
Support Programme (CHSP) 
formerly HACC.  









 

Staff  

Coordinator:  Tammy Shepherd  Tuesday—Friday  

CHSP Officer: Eva Haydon   Wednesday—Friday 

C4C Officer:    Rebekah Crisp      Tuesday—Friday 

Finance Officer:     Chris Hartmann     Thursday 

 

2015/16 Board of Management: 

Chairperson:   Lorraine Cresp   

Vice Chairperson:   Jack Hunt 

Treasurer:   Trevor Gordon 

Secretary:   Margo Kerr  

Committee: Bev Moyes, Joanna Paynter, Lydia Barnes,  

   Rosemary Symonds, Vicky Roach 

Do you know anything about Clarry 

Tuckers stolen memorial plaque?  

Please return this sentimental item can 
be dropped into TBCC no questions 

asked so it can be returned to its 
rightful owner  

Coming up next at the centre Coming up next at the centre 

Dementia Care Essentials  
Improve your dementia knowledge, enhance your employment opportunities.  

FREE accredited competency.  

Certificate Level IV Unit – CHCAC416A, Facilitate support responsive to the 

specific nature of dementia.  

Held at Tailem Bend Community Centre  

on Monday 22 & 29 February 2016 

 Booking 

 For more information or to book online, go to http://dementia.acswa.org.au or 

phone  Alzheimer’s Australia SA on 08 8372 2100 or email               

                                                            sa.training@alzheimers.org.au  

Melb Cup Luncheon– Tuesday 3rd 

November $10 pp Town Hall 12 noon  

Fire Extinguisher training 1-3pm 

Monday 16 November please call 

TBCC for more information.  

   CAMS Introductory Module Training. 

         25th of November 6pm-8pm  

Motorsport is coming to Tailem Bend!  

Learn about becoming a motorsport     

official in the free course delivered by the 

Confederation of Australian Motor Sports 

(CAMS)  


